
 
Our Vision 

The vision for this minis-
try is to equip local 

churches to become more 
actively involved in Chris-
tian mission opportunities 

and service. 
 

We would love to come 
and share our ministry 

with your church, Sunday 
school class, circle, civic 

group, school or commu-
nity event. Please continue 
to pray for this ministry as 
we reach out to the least in 

our world. 
 

Contact Info: 
Bobby Gale,  

Director 
478-233-0345  

bobbygale@alltel.net 
Website 

www.totheleast.com 

Unto the Least of His 
Where the least come first! 
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Irwinton, GA  31042 
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Rev. Bobby Gale,  
Director A word from Bobby 

A great harvest can come from the smallest of seeds. I have seen this to 
be true in the temporal and the eternal. When we lived in Toombs County, 
we were able to witness the planting of small seeds and the harvesting of 
great crops from the small seeds. It is awesome to witness small kernels 
of corn being placed in the ground and then to see them mature into a full 
field of corn! 

I believe the Lord specializes in small beginnings and it is His delight to 
watch His fields come into full fruition just as a farmer delights in a bounti-
ful harvest. 

Willachoochee UMC and Beulah UMC, under Rev. Eddie and Karen Mor-
rison’s leadership, with the anointing of the Holy Spirit, planted seeds of 
kindness. These are not large membership churches, but they are large 
lovers of God’s people. They accepted a vision of helping the least to 
have a fresh drink of clean water in Jesus’ name. These 2 churches took 
on the responsibility of helping 10,000 Northern Kenya’s pastoral nomadic 
Maasi people to have their very own water well and pump house. After 
eating a rack of ribs from Fred and friends’ grill and singing about 15 
verses of Amazing Grace, the churches purchased a water well for a peo-
ple that they most likely will not see until the great harvest of heaven. The 
churches made a donation of $17,299.99 toward these indigenous peo-
ples’ health and well-being! 

God sowed blessings into their congregation and they used their bless-
ings to bring a great harvest of souls to our God. What we are doing with 
our blessings today will help us know what kind of harvest we will have 
tomorrow! Thank you for an awesome expression of love! 

Members of  Willacoochee and Beulah UMC 

Unto the Least of His Banquet 
 

Low country boil 
November 8, 2008 
@ Andrew UMC 

Kathleen, GA 
6:30 pm 

Program to follow after meal 
Reservation required 
Contact Bobby Gale or  

Gerald Martin (478-335-3423) 



Faith, Family & Missions Fundraiser 

When Nancy and I accepted Jesus Christ as our 
Lord and Savior, He did a radical work on our love 
for each other, our family and our world.  On April 
23, at the Methodist Children's Home, we had a 
Family, Faith and Missions Banquet.  Keith Brown 
was the brain child of this event.  Our goal was to 
raise funds for 5 water wells in Northern Kenya. It 
was an absolutely wonderful night of worship. We 
had a delightful meal from Lonnie Bivens and staff 
and a meaningful message from Katharyn Richt 
with her husband, Mark, adding comments.  The 
Richts family loves the Lord and they are deeply 
involved in Christian missions and ministries.     
We are very grateful to all who celebrated the night 
with us.  American Natural Resources, owned by 
Tony, Sherry and Savannah Brady sponsored a wa-
ter well during the event. As the celebration ended 
and the funds were counted by Keith Brown and 
others, we raised approximately $65,000 for the 
water wells. Approximately 30,000 people will re-
ceive a drink of fresh clean water in Jesus' 
name.  We have commissioned Michael Lolwerikoi 
of Asbury Seminary and Kenya to begin the work.  

Our goal was 5 water wells but the devaluation of 
the dollar, the rising cost of diesel fuel, the high 
inflation of Kenya and the difficulty of transporta-
tion to these locations allowed only 3 water wells to 
be placed.   The cost of the wells are approximately 
$22,000.  We are grateful for the 3 water wells and 
we will continue to believe God for the resources 
for more water wells so that the least will continue 
to be served.    
 

In July, Rev. Eddie Morrison and I traveled to Nai-
robi, Kenya to meet Michael at the Nairobi Airport. 
It was a difficult  trip, but we have seen the smiles 
of the Maasi people!  We were excited to dedicate a 
water well to the glory of God and in honor of Mark 
and Katharyn Richt, their family and the University 
of Georgia Bulldog network.   
 

On behalf of the recipients of these water wells we 
want to thank you for your thoughts, prayers, and 
financial gifts.  We remember the words of Jesus, 
"when you do it unto the least of these, you have 
done it unto Me".  Thank you!  

“X” does not 
mark the spot, 
but “G” does 

for the location 
of the new 

water well for 
the people of 

Northern 
Kenya. 

The Maasite 
people are 

excited 
about receiv-

ing the  
water well 
where “G” 
marks the 

spot!   
Go God!! 

Keith Brown, Michael Lolwerikoi, Mark & 
Katharyn Richt, and Nancy and Bobby Gale. 

Christy Odom blessed us with a song,  
“People Need the Lord”. 



Allentown UMC’s vision 
continues to move into 
other churches.  Pitts 

Chapel UMC & Sparks 
UMC made contributions 
of dresses and boys out-
fits to Ghana, Africa and 

Costa Rica.   

Sewing Ministry Continues! 

Barbara Williams, from Pitts Chapel UMC, 
presents Bobby & Daniel Gale with 

dresses sewn by a group from her church. 

This dress was the first new 
dress that this child ever had. 

Work still continues in New Orleans.  Bethel & 
Stapleton UMC led the work with five other 

churches joining their mission team, including 
three Baptist churches from the area. 

Unto the Least of His part-
nered with Wesley UMC of 

Macon, GA on a mission trip 
to Costa Rica. Malissa Rey-
nolds was a member of this 

team.  She holds a child while 
the mother enjoys doing crafts 

with the other children. 

Local Maasites bring their tithes & offerings to 
church, which consisted of 3 brown eggs, 2 bottles 

of goat’s milk, 3 bags of beans and a few coins. 

Esther drawing contaminated  
water from local river. 

Fresh, clean 
water being 

given in Jesus’ 
name to 

Esther’s vil-
lage by the 

partners and 
friends of  

Unto the Least  
of His! 

Welcome Emma! 
Introducing our 
granddaughter, 
Emma Grace 

Blackwood. Born 
July 25, 2008 

As always we would like to thank our partners and 
friends of Unto the Least of His by your prayers, gifts 

and support.  Thank you! 


